# Draft Minutes of the February 10, 2004 Council Meeting

I	Tri-Valley Cemetery Task Force
2	
3 4	After Council discussion, Curt Kinney was chosen as San Ramon's representative to the Tri-Valley Cemetery Task Force and Cm. Hudson as the alternate.
5	
6	Planning Commission
7	
8	By Council ballot, Thomas Duffy was selected to fill the vacancy on the Planning Commission to serve through June 2004.
10	Commission to serve intough June 2004.
11	Cm. Hudson's motion to approve the appointment of Thomas Duffy was seconded by
12	Cm. Perkins and passed 5-0.
13	The City Clade and Thomas Duffed and interest to the Disciple Commission and
14 15	The City Clerk said Thomas Duffy's appointment to the Planning Commission created another vacancy on the Parks Commission.
16	
17	Parks and Community Services Commission
18	De Consellation Decition Visit and City of the City of
19	By Council ballot, Dominque Yancey was selected to fill one vacancy to serve through
20 21	June 2006.
22	Cm. Hudson's motion to approve the appointment of Dominique Yancey was seconded
23	by Cm. Livingstone and passed 5-0.
24	by Cit. Livingstone and passed 5-0.
25	John Hunt was selected for a term to run through June 2004.
26	John Fight was solded for a torn to fair through Julie 2004.
27	Cm. Perkins' motion to approve the appointment of John Hunt was seconded by Cm.
28	Rowley and passed 5-0.
29	
30	
31	* * * *
32	
33	PUBLIC COMMENT
34	
35	Rena Waterson said a request was made at the January 27, 2004 meeting to have the
36	Council place on an upcoming agenda a ballot measure to change the San Ramon
37	elections to even-years. She said the proposal would have the election in 2005 and those
38	elected, both Councilmembers and the Mayor would serve until 2008 and those
39	Councilmembers elected in 2003 would serve until 2006. The only argument that has
10	been heard against the proposal is the perceived lack of focus of the voters in an even-
41	year election when there are a greater number of issues on the ballot. She said the
12	savings by going to even-year elections could help with the City's projected budget
43 44	shortfall.
14 15	Michalla Course appropried the "Friends of Con Damon" had love the discourse the
45 46	Michelle Cowles announced the "Friends of San Ramon" had launched its own web site She said the Friends of San Ramon organization was a resource for residents.

2-10-2004 GTY COUNCIL MEETING MINSTES

## CITY COUNCIL APPOINTMENTS

#### Tri-Valley Cemetery Task Force

After Council discussion, Curt Kinney was chosen as San Ramon's representative to the Tri-Valley Cemetery Task Force and Cm. Hudson as the alternate.

#### **Planning Commission**

By Council ballot, Thomas Duffy was selected to fill the vacancy on the Planning Commission to serve through June 2004.

Cm. Hudson's motion to approve the appointment of Thomas Duffy was seconded by Cm. Perkins and passed 5-0.

The City Clerk said Thomas Duffy's appointment to the Planning Commission created another vacancy on the Parks Commission.

#### Parks and Community Services Commission

By Council ballot, Dominque Yancey was selected to fill one vacancy to serve through June 2006.

Cm. Hudson's motion to approve the appointment of Dominique Yancey was seconded by Cm. Livingstone and passed 5-0.

John Hunt was selected for a term to run through June 2004.

Cm. Perkins' motion to approve the appointment of John Hunt was seconded by Cm. Rowley and passed 5-0.

\* \* \* \*

### PUBLIC COMMENT

Rena Waterson said a request was made at the January 27, 2004 meeting to have the Council place on an upcoming agenda a ballot measure to change the San Ramon elections to even-years. She said the proposal would have the election in 2005 and those elected, both Councilmembers and the Mayor would serve until 2008 and those Councilmembers elected in 2003 would serve until 2006. The only argument that has been heard against the proposal is the perceived lack of focus of the voters in an even-year election when there are a greater number of issues on the ballot. She said the savings by going to even-year elections could help with the City's projected budget shortfall.